
Date:  26th April 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a lovely fortnight with some exciting starts to new 

topic work—with dress up days, a visit from T-Rex for Year 1 and 

Bellflower class becoming Italian chefs at Pizza Express.  

It has also been lovely to see the continuation of the exciting 

changes of outdoor play at lunch times. The children are learn-

ing the skills to reflect and develop their play in response to the 

resources available and discussions had during weekly assemblies with Mr O’Brien & Mrs D.  

We have also enjoyed seeing the children’s enthusiasm for reading come to life when browsing the 

books in our book fair. Thank you to the PTA for organising and everyone who made a purchase,    

every sale helped us earn free books for our school.  

We are looking forward to developing the children’s knowledge and understanding for Autism        

Acceptance week next week.  

Have a lovely weekend,  

Mrs Fraser 

Headteacher  

 
Bookmark Competition 
Well done to all of the children who entered the PTA bookmark competition. All of the designs were 
very imaginative it was clear a lot of time and effort had gone into them. Congratulations to the    
winners who won book vouchers to spend at our book fair this week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Date:  26th April 2024 

 
Dogs on School Grounds 
Please remember that we have some children attending our school who have a 
fear a dogs. We therefore ask that dogs stay on the grass next to the bike store and 
do not come further into the school grounds.  
 
Tadpole Surgery Carpark  
We have had a member of staff from Tadpole Surgery inform us again that they are having problems 
with their patients using their carpark, due to our families using their spaces during drop off and pick 
up times. They have expressed that ‘Tadpole Surgery's carpark is not to be used if not accessing the 
surgery itself. As a result, our patient's run late trying to park and is not acceptable for them to be 
affected.’  
 
Knowledge Organisers 
For more information about how you can support your child’s learning this term, please see the 
knowledge organisers that are available to view on the class pages on the school website.  
 
Year One Phonics Presentation 
Thank you to the Year 1 parents who attended the phonics screening presentation. The slides and  
videos can be found on the Year 1 class pages for those who were unable to attend.  
 
Year 3 Sleepover & residential meeting 
Thank you to the parents who attended the Y3 meeting. The presentation and slide have been sent 
round.  
 
Parent Support Advisor Sessions 
The Lighthouse Team from the BKAT are offering 1-1 drop in sessions for        
parents on the first Thursday of every month at our school. These run from 
8:45—9:45am. Please contact the office to attend an upcoming session.    
 
 
 



 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I thought I would give you a quick update on how OPAL is going at William Morris. In short, AMAZING! The children are    

having an great time at break and lunch, exploring the new materials and areas which have been created for them.  

This week we opened the field and the children have been able to make use of the mounds and trails which have been cut 

into our grass. We also opened the Small World area, including sand, pebble and woodchip pits for the children to play and 

explore in, which would not have been possible without your generous donations, so thank you all so much. Please see 

attached some photos of the children enjoying everything which has been donated and the impact your generosity has had 

on their play time.  

We will also be setting up a second football pitch on the field with goals, adding reading and colouring to the quiet area of 

the playground, for anyone who would like a quiet, calm space. In the future, we are hoping to add a sandpit and digging 

area to the field, at the children’s request.  

We are still looking for dressing up clothes for the children. These can be adult clothes as well, so please do not throw any 

old clothing or costumes away, let us have them first! 

Thank you all so much for your continued support and cooperation. I hope you agree that it is having a great impact on the 

children’s day.  

Mr O’Brien PE coordinator and Curricular Lead for Play 

 

 

 



 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 









April 

May 
2nd Bag2School 

2nd Lighthouse drop in session 

2-3rd Y3 Bikeability 

8th YR Sunflower Pizza Express trip 

8th YN Farm visit 

10th Class Photos 

13th YR vision screening 

17th PTA Sponsored ‘Walk Your Age’  

17th Class reps 

23rd Governors meeting  

27th—31st half term holiday 

June 
3-7th Y4 Timetables check week  

3-14th Y3&4 Swimming lessons on site 

6th Lighthouse drop in session 

12th SEND Families Voice coffee morning 

15th PTA School Fair 

21st Wrong Trousers charity day 

27th Y3 sleepover 

July 
1st TD INSET day 

4th Lighthouse drop in session 

10th Infant voice festival 

11th Governors meeting 

11th Reports to parents 

15th—19th Olympic Week 

18th Sports Day 

18th International lunch & parents picnic lunch 

19th rain off Sports Day 

22nd Open House 

25th Break up 3pm 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

 TD INSET Days 2024-25 

• Monday 2nd Sept 2024 
• Tuesday 3rd Sept 2024 
• Monday 24th Feb 2025 
 

Please see 2024—2025 term dates on the school 

website.   



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

Welcome back to another busy term!  

We have had a lovely fortnight. Last week we focussed on 
the story ‘Going on a Bear Hunt’ as a starting point for children to learn new vocab and 
phrases. We then moved on to discussing the weather and how we know we are in the 
season of Spring. The children loved going for a welly walk to re-create the story   
outside.  

We then explored sensory trays to learn about our sense of touch to explore all of 
the textures that were described through the story.  

This week we have read the book ‘Dear Zoo’ before talking about the children’s       
experiences of animals they have seen. We then enjoyed learning about a range of 
habitats and talking about which animals live in different environments.  

As well as developing throwing and catching skills in our PE lessons, we have also       
enjoyed our ballet lessons with Miss Tiki. It’s been lovely to dance to the music and 
explore how to move our bodies in different ways.  

Reminders: 

• Please ensure your child has a PE kit 
in school (white t-shirt, navy shorts, 
and daps). There are a number of 
children who do not have PE kits in 
school.  

• Please ensure that all belongings are 
clearly marked with your child’s name 
including water bottles.  

• Please ensure that if your child is 
bringing a packed lunch that it does 
not contain items with nuts e.g. cereal 
bars or spreads.  

• Please ensure all children have spare 
clothes including pants/knickers, 
trousers, socks and t-shirt. Our 
nursery supplies are running very low! 

The Nursery Team :) 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes:  

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

Wow! The last two weeks have flown by – we have had so much 

fun being back in school, reading The Enormous Turnip and Bellflowers even 

went out on a trip! 

In Maths we have been consolidating our number skills, working out number bonds 

and subitising. We are getting really good at inventing our own maths games and 

teaching them to our friends. 

We are learning the story ‘The Enormous Turnip’ off by heart and are getting ready to 

innovate our own versions next week.  We have been writing simple sentences about 

the story and are working hard on letter formation and remembering to use finger 

spaces. 

Bellflowers class had an amazing trip to Pizza Express, they made their own pizza, did 

some food tasting and were very 

pleased to come home with the 

pizza they made! Sunflower class 

are looking forward to going in 

two weeks time. 

Thank you for all your support 

with returning reading books and 

reading at home, this is having a 

hugely positive impact on your 

child becoming a confident,       

independent reader. 

With thanks 

The EYFS team 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

What an amazing start to the term with our very exciting dinosaur day. The children absolutely 

loved interacting with the wild animals and learning a great deal of interesting facts about        

dinosaurs. It was thrilling to meet a 9ft T-Rex and have a dance with him as you can see from   

our photos.  

We also had a very exciting free write day where we found a whole range of different tiny doors 

and paths around the school. The children used their imagination to write about who they 

thought lived behind the door and what these characters worlds looked like.  

This term our topic is ‘Dinosaurs’ the children have already been wowing us with the interesting 

facts they already know. We have started our new Talk for Writing text ‘The Girl and the           

Dinosaur’ the children are very much enjoying creating actions for this story. In Maths we       

have been looking at halves, quarters and positional language.  

Thank you very much to all the 

parents that attend the phonics 

workshop this week. Please take 

a look in your child’s book bag 

for a phonics information pack 

and games to play at home. Also 

the weekly phonic email will be 

able to support children at home 

with their learning.  

Thank you for your continued 

support 

The Year 1 Team.  



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  
The first 2 weeks of the summer term have been very busy for Year 2! We have started 

our new topic, ‘Movers and Shakers’, where we have looked at a range of significant individuals who have had 

an impact on our society. Our topic lessons have been a fantastic opportunity to discuss the legacy that       

famous people have had on our everyday lives and the children are able to recall many facts about the impact 

that each person has had. 

In our lessons, we have been learning about: 

English – We have been writing biographies about famous people. In these first 2 weeks we have focussed on 

Isambard Kingdom Brunel and Rosa Parks. We have learned about the lasting impact that they both have on 

our lives and we have recalled facts about them. Our biographies have been split into sections such as ‘Who 

are they?’, ‘What did they do?’ and ‘What is Their Lasting Impact?’. Over the next few weeks we will be writing 

biographies of the other significant individuals. 

Maths – We continued working on fractions last week by learning about 3/4 of shapes, amounts and numbers. 

This week we have just begun to tell the time using the minute and hour hands on analogue clocks. We       

recapped reading o’clock and half past times and then read clocks showing quarter past and quarter to. Over 

the next few weeks we will learn to tell the time using 5-minute intervals past and to the hour. 

Science – We have recapped work on habitats then started to identify and categorise different animals. We 

have looked in detail at invertebrates and begun to categorise the different types by the features they have.  

PE – In our PE lessons we have started to learn about net and wall games. We will be developing racquet skills 

to help the children to return a ball and even-

tually play a racquet game against an          

opponent. We have also started to learn 

about our own fitness. We have started to 

control our breathing whilst exercising and 

managing our bodies so we can engage in 

physical activity for longer periods of time. 

The children really enjoyed their launch of 

Times Tables Rockstars and it has been fantas-

tic to see so many of them engaging with it at 

home as well as in school. Thank you for help-

ing the children to dress up in their most 

‘rocking’ outfits last week and supporting 

them to engage with learning their times    

tables facts at home.           

The Year 2 Team :) 

 



Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

                  What have we been learning in Year 3?  

Wow! What a heroic start Year 3 have had to Term 5! 

We loved seeing all of your villainous costumes for our hook day on the first day back and were so impressed 

with your imaginations. We had villains varying from Disney villains, to Bellatrix Lestrange and even environ-

mental villains too! These villains really came to life during our drama lesson on our hook day, where they 

found themselves in the hot seat whilst others interviewed them about their character and experience.  

Our new topic is based around music and we have enjoyed listening and comparing different pieces of music. 

We have also spoken about pitch and focussed on this whilst listening to The Ballard of Bonnie and Clyde. We 

enjoyed learning about these evil, historical villains before thinking about other villains we know from more 

modern stories. In PSHE, we thought carefully about what makes someone a villain and some of us had some 

very thoughtful opinions, such as some people only become villainous because they need help with a problem 

or haven’t been taught how to be kind.  

In English, we have been looking at newspaper reports and what features they include. We have learnt about 

how headlines need to sell the story whilst also telling the reader what the report is about. We have also 

looked at using speech marks to write quotes from witnesses. We look forward to applying the learning of 

these features to our own newspaper report next week. 

In Science this term we are learning all about plant nutrition and reproduction. To start our topic off we have 

all planted sunflower seeds and over the term we will be monitoring their growth. Who will have the tallest 

sunflower by May half term? 

We have been brilliant during our Maths unit on money. We began by recognising     

different coins and notes and using our knowledge of these to make different amounts. 

We then moved on to adding different amounts in pounds and pence before finding 

change from a given amount. We know that not everyone uses coins as much now, but if 

you have the chance to explore, add and subtract different amounts, it’s a great way to 

keep our learning in our minds! 

Our PE days have changed again this term to a Monday and a Friday. Our outdoor unit is 

Athletics this term and our indoor unit is Tennis. We will continue to go out in all weather, 

so please ensure that your child has a full P.E. kit in school every day. 

 

 

 



Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 
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 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

We’ve got off to a flying start this term. Our new class novel is How to Train Your Dragon and our 

writing topic is based around this. The children are learning how to write discussion texts this term 

with the goal of writing one about whether dragons should be kept as pets. In preparation for that 

the children have been innovating about whether dogs should be always kept on a lead. They had a 

fantastic debate about this week, with many of them being very articulate and making excellent 

points reinforced by evidence.  

 

In Maths, the children have learned about angles. They’ve learned the difference between acute,  

obtuse and reflex angles and have completed tasks ordering and comparing them. We have then   

recapped our multiplication and division methods from last term, to really cement these, by looking 

at word problems and they have been fantastic!  

 

We are building on our momentum from last term for TTRS and the children are really rising to meet 

the challenge. We want to ensure that they are as prepared as possible for the Times Table Check in 

June. Please remind them to complete a soundcheck game where possible. This game type is the 

closest format to the Times Table Check 

itself. Additionally, garage mode is a     

really great tool for them to practice as 

the site’s algorithm will assign questions 

based on what they most need.   

 

In PE this term, we are looking at tennis 

and rounders. They’ve really enjoyed    

developing the coordination skills needed 

for tennis and it’s been a great              

opportunity to work on team work and 

collaboration.  

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Year 4 Team.  
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